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Mayor Porcino called to order the Regular Meeting at 8:02 p.m.
I.  
ANNOUNCEMENT OF EXIT SIGNS
II.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
III.     APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Regular Meeting – August 5, 2013

Trustee Malone: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby      approves the minutes of the Regular Meeting of Monday, August 5, 2013 as submitted.  Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia.  Motion carried with four (4) votes in favor (Minore, Nardecchia, Malone Porcino), and one (1) abstention (Kaboolian).  
8:00 P.M. – PUBLIC DISCUSSION – CHANGE IN PARKING METER TIME, WEST SIDE OF SAW MILL RIVER ROAD FROM CLOCK ISLAND TO LILAC FLORIST
Mayor Porcino stated that a petition was received on July 31 signed by Village business owners requesting six parking meters be changed from 1 hour to 15 minutes on the west side of Saw Mill River Road from Clock Island to Lilac Florist.  
Mayor Porcino read the notice into the record.  
Discussion followed on changing the meters to turn over the parking spaces which should increase foot traffic into the stores.  

Mayor Porcino asked if there were any comments from the public.

Public Comments
Joseph Zeolla, Ardsley Hardware owner, said he is in favor of the meter change to 15 minutes. Presently, many cars are parked beyond one hour.  

Mr. Zeolla said available parking spaces are important in front of businesses. Spincredible customers are requested to park across the street as patrons of Spincredible are there for greater than one hour. Mr. Zeolla said the restriction is from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m.  He noted that there is strong competition and potential customers need to be able to park close by. Mr. Zeolla said there has been no opposition to this proposal. 

Trustee Kaboolian asked about the parking meters at Addyman Square. Mr. Zeolla said the meters at Addyman Square are one hour.  
Mr. Calvi discussed muni-meters and other types of meters.  Mr. Zeolla suggested a meter maid be hired to issue tickets.  Judge Ponzini said it is difficult to collect on tickets.  

Mr. Calvi said the Village’s meters can be re-programmed down to 30 minutes but not down to 15 minutes.    

Mayor Porcino said this needs to be researched further and will be put on the September 16 agenda to set down a public hearing for early October.
Trustee Nardecchia noted that employees and store owners park in spaces in front of businesses which is an on-going problem that takes away available parking for customers.

Mr. Roy Hadad, Madaba Deli owner, appeared and said the spaces in front of his deli are almost always occupied. Vendors have complained to him about the difficulty they have unloading and loading merchandise.  Mr. Hadad said 15- minute meters is best. 
Mr. Hadad said 15-minute meters would not be good for Addyman Square as there are restaurants, a hair salon and other businesses that require longer parking time.
Mr. Calvi suggested doing a pilot program to bag the meters for about two months.  Mr. Hadad said that the bags are not good for his business as people abuse it.  

Mr. Calvi said that he will look into options and costs and give an update at the next meeting on September 16. 

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
LEGAL REPORT:   
Judge Ponzini had no report.  
Mayor Porcino said there will be an Executive Session.
MANAGER’S REPORT:
VILLAGE MANAGER REPORT
FOR TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 3, 2013
PREPARED BY GEORGE F. CALVI
 
PRIMARY DAY: Residents are reminded that Primary Day is scheduled for Tuesday, September 10, 2013.  The polls will be open from 6:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. at the Ardsley Community Center and St. Barnabas Episcopal Church. Should you have any election-related questions please do not telephone the Ardsley Village Clerk. Please refer all questions to Greenburgh Town Clerk, Judith Beville, at 993-1501 or the Westchester County Board of Elections at 995-5700.  For those of you who like to prepare far in advance, the General Elections are scheduled for Tuesday, November 5. 

ROAD RESURFACING & THE JEWISH HOLIDAYS:  Sincerest best wishes to our Jewish neighbors who will commence celebrating the new year with Rosh Hashanna at sundown on Wednesday September 4. To avoid getting in the way of any family gatherings, the already delayed summer road resurfacing project will commence on Saturday, September 7, and is expected to continue all through next week, and wrap up by Friday morning just in time to avoid any conflicts with the Day of Atonement or Yom Kippur which commences that day at sundown. The list of roads has been revised somewhat since the last meeting. With the anticipated sidewalk work on Heatherdell Road, and the culvert construction on King Street, our DPW decided it would be best to defer any work on Ashford Avenue until next year.  I concur with their decision.  There were too many projects that had the potential to wreak havoc with traffic and particularly school buses this autumn. 
 

The final list of roads to be resurfaced is as follows:  Bramblebrook Road from Route 9A south to the Village line; Lakeview Avenue from Judson Avenue to Bramblebrook Road; Hillside Place from Bramblebrook Road to its cul de sac; Western Drive from Ashford Avenue to where it meets Eastern Drive; Farm Road from Heatherdell Road to the school district property; McKinley Place from Ashford Avenue to its dead end; and Mountainview Avenue from Abington Avenue west to its cul de sac just beyond Wilmoth Avenue. If residents have any questions about specific dates of road resurfacing, please communicate directly with the DPW at 693-0117. 
9/11 CEREMONIES:  The Ardsley Fire Department will hold its annual 9/11 ceremonies on Wednesday, September 11.  A contingent of fire fighters will gather at the fire house at 8:30 a.m.  They will ring the bell at the time the first plane hit the World Trade Center, and then ring the bell at the time the second plane hit the World Trade Center.  Thereafter, they will march down to Fire Fighter Park in Addyman Square where they will lay a wreath at the memorial for Ardsley Volunteer Fire Fighter William Pohlmann who perished at the World Trade Center. 
 

BEVERLY LEVINE MEMORIAL:  Residents may recall that Village Trustee Beverly Levine passed away on September 10, 2012.  As we approach the one year anniversary, there has been much discussion about establishing a fitting memorial to her memory.  Beverly wore many hats, some concurrently.  She was Village Trustee, Library Board President, Village Historian, Ardsley Historical Society President, Liaison to ASVAC, member of the Traffic Committee, and so on.   I approached several of her inner-circle of friends and colleagues for ideas, and have received many excellent ideas running the gamut from simple to complex.  In a few days, I will attempt to arrange a meeting with representatives of the several groups Beverly was associated with along with the Mayor and come up with a recommendation which we will publicly share at a forthcoming Village Board meeting.  
 
SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL PROGRAM UPDATE: Very late this afternoon, I was happy to receive the news that the New York State Department of Transportation has given its blessing to the Village Board’s recent decision to award the job to the next lowest bidder, Landi Inc., to perform the sidewalk project on Heatherdell Road between Farm Road and Olympic Lane. I will be the first to admit that having the NYS DOT watching over our shoulders for a federally-funded project can be a mixed blessing owing to the department’s never-ending bureaucracy.  However, with this particular aspect of the job they are acting as our Godfather to ensure that we follow every detail of federal guidelines to ensure the feds find no excuse to deny any dollar we are entitled to in connection with this project. I grudgingly say thank you to NYS DOT.  Our consultant is presently speaking with the various parties so that we can set up a pre-construction meeting, and hopefully at the September 16, 2013 Village Board meeting I can report a commencement date.  If I obtain a date before then I will post it on Constant Contact, and send correspondence to the various impacted homeowners along Heatherdell Road.      
Trustee Nardecchia inquired if the street millings will be saved, and if so, they can be re-used for a 9A sidewalk.  Mr. Calvi said he will look into and report back.  
TREASURER’S REPORT: Mr. Calvi read the Treasurer’s Report on behalf of Marion DeMaio.

Mr. Calvi stated the bills totaled as follows:  General Fund: $181,204.27; Trust & Agency Fund: $360.00; and from the Capital Fund: $164.80.  


Trustee Nardecchia:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to make the following payments: From the General Fund: $181,204.27; from the Trust & Agency Fund: $360.00; and from the Capital Fund: $164.80.  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.
BUILDING DEPARTMENT REPORT

Trustee Kaboolian read the following July report on behalf of Building Inspector, Larry Tomasso:
- 18 Building permits 

- 15 Application permits 

-   7 Certificates of Occupancy

- 12 Plumbing permits

- 13 Electrical permits

- 13 Letters of compliance

Total received - $13,310.75
Other activities -

- 79 Building inspections

- 27 zoning inspections

-   1 Fire inspection

-   4 Violation notices 
-   1 Warning notice

MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS:
- Attended “Ardsley Day” meeting.  The Committee is enthusiastic and doing a great job
- The Primaries are Tuesday, September 10.  Greenburgh Democrats have two important races for Town Supervisor and for Town Clerk 
- The Village has filed a supplemental complaint after the final permit was issued by Dobbs Ferry Board of Trustees on the Rivertowns Square matter   
Mayor Porcino announced Sally Seitz passed away on August 19. Mayor Porcino acknowledged many of her involvements and accomplishments.  She was a registered nurse and assisted her husband, Paul Seitz, in his dental practice.  The Village sends condolences to the family.

COMMITTEE & BOARD REPORTS:

TRUSTEE NARDECCHIA:

-  Took a tour of the Damascus Stonegate drainage problem 

-  Attended TIPS Committee meeting and worked up a proposal for a sidewalk along 9A
-  9/4 -   Seniors Open House

-  9/10 - Garden Club meeting at St. Barnabas Church at 11:00 a.m.
-  9/11 - Senior breakfast

-  9/26 - Mohegan Sun trip

TRUSTEE MINORE:
-  9/22 - “Ardsley Day” 
-  9/27 - Youth Council is sponsoring the Homecoming dance for the high school students
-  Next meeting for “Ardsley Day” is September 10 at 8 p.m. at the Community Center 

-  SAYF Coalition is participating in “Ardsley Day”.  Mayor Porcino mentioned that the budget is covered with recent additional sponsor participation

TRUSTEE MALONE:
No report
TRUSTEE KABOOLIAN:
-  Attended “Ardsley Day” meeting

-  Attended TIPS Committee meeting

-  Discussed the NYS Star Program whereby residents need to re-apply for the exemption beginning October through December 31, 2013.  The State will be mailing forms to residents
Mayor Porcino said he received an e-mail from Pat Hoffman with questions on the allocation of monies, and comments on the upcoming construction work to be performed.  Mayor Porcino said the plans were filed with the DOT. Two projects are being focused on which are the widening of 9A in Ardsley, and straightening of Jackson Avenue in Greenburgh.  Mayor Porcini said the expected date for commencement of work is spring 2014.  
V.
VISITORS:

No visitors

Mayor Porcino said the phone lines are open for residents to call in.

VI.      OLD BUSINESS:
1.      Resolution to award bid for King Street Culvert Rehabilitation Project
RESOLUTION TO AWARD BID FOR KING STREET CULVERT REHABILITATION PROJECT


Trustee Minore:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby awards the bid for the King Street culvert replacement project to Tardio Landscape located at 1320 Stoneybrook Avenue, Mamaroneck, New York 10543 in the amount of $132,575.00.  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.
2.     Resolution to Modify 2013-2014 Village Budget to authorize payment for three Certioraris ($87,579.61)
Mayor Porcino said these are long standing issues, and he thanked Judge Ponzini for his efforts in negotiating the settlements.
RESOLUTION TO MODIFY 2013-2014 VILLAGE BUDGET TO AUTHORIZE PAYMENT FOR THREE CERTIORARIS ($87,579.61) 

Trustee Malone:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to modify the 2013-2014 Village Budget to transfer the amount of $87,579.61 to cover the cost of settling three certiorari matters, one in the amount of $15,602.65 to Anthony Coscia for 631 Saw Mill River Road, one in the amount of $19,546.18 to Anthony Coscia for 645 Saw Mill River Road, and one in the amount of $52,430.78 to ISJ Management for 717-725 Saw Mill River Road. Seconded by Trustee Kaboolian and passed unanimously.

VII.    NEW BUSINESS:
1.     Resolution permitting a Menorah Display – 2013
Mayor Porcino said this display has been a tradition.

RESOLUTION PERMITTING A MENORAH DISPLAY - 2013


Trustee Kaboolian: WHEREAS, the Village of Ardsley (“Ardsley”) has a policy of providing locations within its territorial limits for holiday displays with equal opportunity for all Village groups and organizations; and 


WHEREAS, permission has been requested from Ardsley, for the sixth year in a row, by Chabad of the River Towns to permit the display of a Menorah in celebration of the holiday season from November 27 through December 8; and; 


WHEREAS, the location that has been requested is in or about Legion Park within Ardsley; and 


WHEREAS, Ardsley believes that such permission is a continuation of its non discriminatory policy for holiday displays by Village groups and organizations; now therefore be it  


RESOLVED, that Chabad of the Rivertowns is permitted to construct a Menorah display at or about Village property in Legion Park provided such a display and location is reviewed for safety and compliance by the Chief of Police, the Building Inspector, and the Fire Department, that all costs for the erection, use and maintenance of this display are borne by Chabad of the River Towns, and that a policy of insurance in acceptable form be provided to Ardsley to insure, indemnify, and defend against any and all claims or losses that may arise out of the erection, use, maintenance of this display.  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.

2.     Resolution authorizing execution of Prisoner Transportation Inter-Municipal Agreement 2013-2014
Judge Ponzini said the Agreement is the same as last year with the exception of a small increase in costs.

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING EXECUTION OF PRISONER TRANSPORTATION INTER-MUNICIPAL AGREEMENT – 2013 AND 2014

Trustee Nardecchia: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Manager to sign an inter-municipal agreement with the County of Westchester, Department of Corrections, with mailing address at P.O. Box 389, Valhalla, New York 10595 for the provision of prisoner transportation services for the term January 1, 2013 through December 31, 2014.  Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.

3.     Resolution Providing One Day Peddling Waiver for Ardsley Merchants for Ardsley Day
RESOLUTION PROVIDING ONE DAY PEDDLING WAIVER FOR ARDSLEY MERCHANTS TO SET UP TABLES IN FRONT OF THEIR STORE ON ARDSLEY DAY
Trustee Minore:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby provides for a one-day exception, pursuant to Section 200-82E of the Ardsley Village Code, for  bona fide Ardsley merchants to peddle their wares on the central business district sidewalks for the September 22 event to be known as “Ardsley Day”.  Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia and passed unanimously.

4.     Resolution to Sponsor Homecoming Dance on School Grounds
    RESOLUTION TO SPONSOR HOMECOMING DANCE ON SCHOOL GROUNDS  


Trustee Malone:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby declares itself as sponsor of the Ardsley Village Youth Council’s scheduled [Homecoming] dance at Ardsley High School on Friday, September 27, 2013. Seconded by Trustee Kaboolian and passed unanimously.

5.     Resolution Granting Permission to Cub Scouts to erect recruitment banner and signs-2013
RESOLUTION GRANTING PERMISSION TO CUB SCOUTS TO ERECT RECRUITMENT BANNER AND SIGNS – 2013 

         Trustee Kaboolian:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby grants permission to Ardsley Cub Scout Pack 3 to erect a recruitment banner on the guardrail at the corner of Ashford Avenue and Route 9A from September 10, 2013 through September 23, 2013; 

         BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that smaller recruitment signs be permitted at established locations for the same period of time.  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.

Mr. Calvi said there are five locations within the Village where signs will be put up.

6.     Resolution Authorizing Notice to Bidders for purchase and delivery of an Articulated / Telescoping One Man Insulated Aerial Bucket Lift Truck
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING NOTICE TO BIDDERS FOR PURCHASE AND DELIVERY OF AN ARTICULATED/TELESCOPING ONE MAN NON-INSULATED AERIAL BUCKET LIFT TRUCK

Trustee Nardecchia:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Clerk to advertise a Notice to Bidders for the purchase of a 2014 Articulated/Telescoping One Man Non-Insulated Aerial Bucket Lift Truck* for the Highway Department, 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that bid forms are available in the Office of the Village Clerk located at 507 Ashford Avenue, Ardsley, NY 10502, and are returnable no later than 2:30 p.m., Thursday, September 26, 2013.  Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.

VIII.    CALL FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION.   Executive Session to follow the meeting.
IX.
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING


Trustee Nardecchia: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby adjourns the regular meeting of Tuesday, September 3, 2013 at 9:17 p.m. Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.
X.  
NEXT VILLAGE BOARD MEETING:  Monday, September 16, 2013 at 8:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,




Anne Hohlweck 
Recording Secretary
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